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Architects who prepared the REF plans would follow through. An extract of the detailed elevations of the building as 
prepared by NBRS are included as Tab B and C. These detailed plans are consistent with and maintain the design 
integrity, quality and intent of the approved design prepared by STH Architects. In this case the purpose and intention 
of the measure has been satisfied and it is reasonable to amend it and replace STH Architects with NBRS. As such 
altering the wording of the mitigation measure is appropriate and acceptable in this case. 
 
In respect to mitigation measure 8.3, this requires the design treatment and screening for the exposed under-croft 
section of the building to be “visually appealing”. The stamped REF plans show this area including a “black metal 
mesh screen” (refer to Figure 1 below for the approved materials and finishes). 
 

 
Figure 1: North Elevation showing the approved materials and finishes including the proposed black metal mesh screen along the 
under-croft/lower level (courtesy: STH Architects). 
 
During the final design stage, some elements of the design have been modified and the materials proposed for the 
under-croft area have been altered to wire mesh screens or a black cyclone screening equivalent.  It is therefore 
requested to amend the wording of mitigation measure 8.3 to allow for the new cost-efficient alternative screening. 
There is no change proposed to the requirement to landscape the front of the under-croft to “screen and soften the 
appearance of this area”. The landscaping should assist with screening this area and the proposed wire mesh or black 
cyclone screens, ensuring that the screen will not be visually dominating or exposed.  Consequently, the intent of the 
measure should be satisfied. 
 
In respect to the deletion of mitigation measure 23.1, this measure requires the engagement of a Site Auditor during 
the construction process to ensure that contamination across the site it is appropriately managed. Given that there are 
extensive measures (mitigation measures 24, 42, 43 and 53) ensuring that all works onsite satisfy the findings of the 
DSI and Hazard Materials Survey, there is no remediation required, and considering the findings of a recently 
prepared hygienist report which confirmed the site is free of any contamination the need to engage a site auditor in this 
case is considered onerous and not warranted. There are extensive protection measures in place which satisfy the 
technical requirements in respect to contamination and it is therefore reasonable to remove this mitigation measure. 
 
The scope and nature of the changes are considered minor. 
  

Financial Implications 

Nil 

Risk & Environmental Impacts 
Risks have been mitigated through measures included in the original REF and no additional measures are considered 
necessary given the small scale and negligible impact of the change.  

The addendum REF is minor in scope and there is no intensification of the works as a consequence of the 
amendment. 

Consultation  

It is not considered necessary to re-notify the Activity, given the minor nature of the proposed modification.  






